





# Kentucky Road Riders Chapter G

October 2023

"FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, AND KNOWLEDGE"

**NEXT GET-TOGETHER**: Tuesday 10/3/23 — American Legion, Post 4, 8355 US-42, Florence, KY 41042. Social gathering 6pm, bring your dinner and join us—Meeting at 7pm.

#### **END OF YEAR CAMPING AND PICNIC**

What a beautiful weekend we had for camping and our end of year picnic. It was great to see everyone gather together and have FUN! Thanks to everyone who had a hand in providing food for our shared meals. Special thanks to Leah for organizing the picnic and for all those who helped. I believe everyone had a great time.















#### **END OF YEAR CAMPING AND PICNIC**



#### **SPONSOR BLOCK**

So as the sponsor for the month, Mary wants me to share my recommendations about a podcast, a good book, movie, tv or streaming series. She might be sorry she asked, but here goes...

Well, I don't listen to Podcasts, and the last book I read was about teamwork and achieving goals. Interestingly enough the characters were squirrels, beavers, and geese. Curious?? The title is Gung Ho, and the reading assignment was for work. It was a good read, but I won't be covering that one for you. Back when I had time to read books, crime stories were my favorite. I enjoyed reading John Grisham, Phillip Margolin, and David Baldacci. I lean the same direction with television series, really digging into NCIS, Criminal Minds, and anything CSI... but not so much CSI New York. Just can't get into Gary Sinise.

About two years ago I subscribed to Discovery+ and it has really broadened my horizons. I discovered shows like Expedition Unknown, Unearthed, and Mysteries of the Abandoned. They are all really great, captivating shows. I can watch them and travel all over the world, and not even leave the safety of my living room. There are so many cool things out there that I know I'll never be able to see them all live and in person, so I guess TV is the next best thing.

I suppose when it comes to binging though, the series that I watch the "Our Planet" documentary narrated by David Attenborough. I've probably watched it over 100 times. The first couple of times, I was totally impressed by the artistry of the camera work. The whole series just flows seamlessly, exhibiting our world from so many angles: what we've done to destroy it, what's being done to fix it, and what needs to be done to return it to the wonder that it is. But after the 5<sup>th</sup> or 6<sup>th</sup> time I began to notice how easily I could fall asleep listening to Attenborough's' commentary. So now, when I wake up in the middle of the night and just can't go back to sleep, I snuggle up on the couch and turn on Our Planet, and before I know it, I'm in LaLa land.

If I had to sum up the knowledge that I've gathered from the books and shows that I've filled my head with, I guess I could say that if I was asked for help by the Ancient Egyptians, Mayans, Aztecs, Greeks, Romans, Nazis, or bootleggers, I could tell them how to manipulate the legal system, hide all the bodies, and get rid of all the evidence, and still fall asleep to a lion taking down an alligator. Sometimes truth is stranger than fiction.

# 1 OCTOBER 2023 NEWSLETTER

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

PAGE	SECTION	PAGE	SECTION
<u>2</u>	Chapter Director's Report	<u>10</u>	Chapter G Ride Schedule
<u>3</u>	Assistant Chapter Director Report	<u>11</u>	Traveling Plaque/KY Chapter Meetings
<u>4</u>	<u>Treasurer's Report/Member Enhancement</u>	<u>12</u>	Newsletter Editor/Wing'd Rider News
<u>5</u>	Awards Coordinator Report	<u>13</u>	University Classes & KY District Events
<u>6</u>	Riders Education	<u>14</u>	<u>Items for Sale</u>
<u>7</u>	Social Secretary/Camping Coordinator	<u>16</u>	Advertisement/Where to Find Us
<u>8</u>	Ride Coordinator Report		

# **TEAM G**

OFFICERS				
<b>Chapter Team Directors</b>				
Donita Nardi	cd@chapterg.org			
<b>Assistant Chapter Director</b>				
John & Mary Eicher	acd@chapterg.org			
Chapter Treasurer				
Luanne Williams	treasurer@chapterg.org			
<b>Chapter Membership Enhancement</b>				
Jerry and Luanne Williams	mec@chapterg.org			
Ride Coordinators				
Lesley & Steve Holder-Hare	ridecoordinator@chapterg.org			

STAFF						
50/50 Coordinators		Social Secretary				
Dean & Kim Hedger	50-50@chapterg.org	Rena Hobbs	social@chapterg.org			
<b>Awards Coordinator</b>		Special Events				
Gary Heil	awards@chapterg.org	Judy Norris & Chris Davis	specialevents@chapterg.org			
<b>Motorist Awareness</b>		Pins & Patches				
Coordinator		Judy Norris				
Charlie Hobbs	map@chapterg.org		pinsandpatches@chapterg.org			
Newsletter Editor		Webmaster				
Mary Eicher	newsletter@chapterg.org	Steve & Lesley Holder-Hare	webmaster@chapterg.org			
<b>Camping Coordinators</b>		2023 Couple of the Year				
Rick & Leah Cridlin	camping@chapterg.org	Randy & Kim Pommier	coy@chapterg.org			
<b>Utility Coordinator</b>		2023 Individual of the Year				
Ron Harper	utility@chapterg.org	Jeff Hinkle	ioy@chapterg.org			

Well, Summer has come and gone, and I'm just not sure where it went. It seems like the past 6 months have been a never-ending rollercoaster ride. With events almost every weekend and even during the week, there just hasn't been time to pull into the loading platform for a breath. It has been a real thrill to see so many "G" Folk out riding, socializing, and just having a good time. And even though the days are getting shorter, and the nights are getting cooler, I'm just not ready for the fun to end, so I think I'll just find a way to keep it going.

Last night I was on an Ice Cream Ride with 19 bikes!! Absolutely incredible that we stayed together the entire time. The week before that it was 16 bikes. Folks really love that mid-week stress-relief. The Saturday dinner rides have been equally enjoyable with fantastic routes and delicious destinations. I unfortunately had to miss the Hillbilly Hot Dogs Trip, and I will also not be able to make the Fall Trip. It seems that I have run out of off days at work. Yes, I did say that ugly four-letter word-WORK. It's difficult to wake up each day knowing that most of my friends are retired and peacefully spending their days doing as they please, but I know that they have all put in their time, and mine will come. It doesn't make me any less jealous of them though.

The Fall Trip sounds fantastic, with rides and trains, and interesting sites to see. I know those who are going will have a wonderful time. I'll think about you while I'm at work. There are still rides to come, so don't pack away that motorcycle yet. Although Ice Cream rides officially end in September, there still may be a few good nights left in October. We have changed the departure time to 6PM though, to allow for more ride time before it gets dark. We will also shift the meeting point a little bit south, to the far end of the Kroger parking lot, down toward the library. This will keep us from disturbing Heritage Bank while it's still open for business.

The End-of-Summer Picnic was a really good time. The games were fun, and the food was great, but spending time with friends was the best part of all. I would like to thank Leah for all of her planning, Rick for being such a good grill chef, and everyone who helped to make it a big success. I would also like to thank all of you "G" Folks, because you are what makes our group so much FUN! There is still a lot of FUN to be had this year. Don't let it pass you by. Come on out and enjoy this wonderful family that you are a part of.

Be SAFE, have FUN, and I'll see yak' soon

Donita Nardi Chapter Director



Fall is in the air and riding season is coming to an end. I know John and I didn't have a riding season this year, hopefully next year we'll be back on the trike.

Chapter G had our annual camping and end of year picnic at Big Bone Lick State Park. The weather was beautiful. We had a little rain during our movie Saturday night, (Maverick, no not the Top Gun one, but the one with James Gardner, Mel Gibson and Jodie Foster), but it held off until the movie was over.

Again thanks to Leah for organizing our Picnic—Win, Lose and Eat! We had great games of Black Jack, Roulette, Hi-Lo, Plink, and Poker Pong. The kids and adults really had fun playing and winning tickets for the prizes. We also played a round of Bunco and Left, Right Center. Our food was pulled pork with lots of sides, mac 'n cheese, beans and franks, green beans, potato salad, cucumber and tomato salad, chips and dips, Cole slaw, and desserts. I'm sure I forgot something that was there to eat.

Several G members will be traveling to Hocking Hills the week of October 19th—20th. Wishing you all good weather, safe travels, enjoy the scenery and shopping. This should be a great time for fall colors.

SAVE THE DATE: December 2<sup>nd</sup> - G Christmas Party. It will be held at Kelly's in Dry Ridge again. The Party is from 3-5:30pm, but we'll also be able to stick around for the show that evening. More info will be coming on this event. We will be doing the dirty Santa exchange. Bring a gift of \$20-\$25, lady for a lady, men for a men. We will also be collecting toys (do not wrap).

ALSO SAVE THE DATE: January 27th for the OPS MEETING. This is opened to anyone. More information will be provided by the State Directors.

Have a great October and enjoy the remaining good weather!



John & Mary Eicher Assistant Chapter Director Hi Chapter G,

Congratulations to our winners from the September  $5^{th}$  Chapter Get Together!! Rick Young won the \$10 "Membership" Draw this month. Chris Davis won  $1^{st}$  place of \$24, Robbie Feldkamp won  $2^{nd}$  place of \$14, and Judy Norris won  $3^{rd}$  place of \$10.

Thank you to all who participated in the September Gathering.

We want to thank Dean & Kim Hedger for always doing a great job selling 50/30/20 tickets at our meetings each month! If it was not for Dean & Kim selling tickets and our wonderful members and guests purchasing our 50/30/20 tickets, we would not have the opportunity to do the fun events that we do each year.

Jerry & Luanne Williams KY State/ Chapter G Treasurers

Hello "G" Friends,

Fall is here and what a great time of the year to ride with our landscape changing to beautiful fall colors. The swimsuit season is over for now and time to enjoy the comfortable temperatures for riding whether it is on 2, 3 or 4 wheels – get outside! As you are traveling around our countryside whether it is in Kentucky or around the US – let fellow riders know about Chapter G and Wing'd Rider and all they have to offer. Whether it is our monthly chapter meetings, dinner rides, special events or long weekend rides, we have so much fun. Jerry & I have been to so many places that we would never have heard of. Steve and Lesley Holder are doing an awesome job as our Ride Coordinators, Judy Norris & Chris Davis as our Special Events Coordinators and Rick & Leah Cridlin as our Camping Coordinators. Try to join in on all the fun!!!

Please contact us if any of your contact information has changed—we do not want you to miss anything. Also, if we are missing your birthday or wedding anniversary dates, please let us know so you can be recognized—we will ensure the information is passed on to Rena Hobbs. If you have any questions or need assistance, please do not hesitate to con-

tact us.

Jerry & Luanne Williams

Membership Enhancement

jerryandluanne@gmail.com

Fall is here and most are still riding and looking forward to the great Fall Trip that has been planned by Judy, Lesley and Steve. Others are preparing their Motorcycles for the winter. If you are part of the latter group, please record your ending odometer reading and forward it to me. Also, send yours and your co-rider's guess as to total Chapter mileage for the year. The deadline to submit data is 11:59 P.M.,

Sunday, January 7, 2024. You may email the information to me at awards@chapterg.org or give it to meat a meeting.

Names:	
Ending Mileage:	
SWAG guess – Rider:	•
SWAG guess – Co-Rider:	

Gary, Darlene, Michelle & Raven Heil Awards Coordinator



Evolution is a wondrous thing. Every living organism was once something different, and because of random events and learned behavior, has become what it is now. In the animal kingdom, there are those that hunt, and those that are hunted. Evolution has yielded physical and mental abilities that help both in their quest for survival.

One of the key differences between predator and prey is the location of the animals' eyes. Hunters like bears and wolves have eyes that are set to look forward. Peripheral vision is available, but the total window from which their brain sees the world is not more than 180 degrees wide. They must turn their head to get a clear and detailed picture of what is to the sides and behind them. But with both eyes focused forward, these animals can very capably target their next meal. Hunted animals like deer and squirrels have their eyes set looking more to each side of their head. Along with peripheral vision, they have a window of over 300 degrees of view the world. They barely need to turn their head at all to see everything around them. They can easily notice another animal's movements and get a head start on their escape from becoming the next meal.

Human beings have eyes placed like a hunter. As motorcyclists, this physical trait offers us both advantages and disadvantages. Like the wolf, we can focus ahead and find at great distance any object or pitfall that may be in our path. Uniquely, at the same time as we are hunting for obstacles ahead, we are also the hunted. As we travel faster, we need to look farther forward so we can react in time to stay alive. But the farther forward we look, the narrower our window to the world becomes. We must move our eyes and our heads up and down, side to side, and remember to check our mirrors, to get a complete picture of the dangers that lie in wait to spoil our day.

This time of year, we have perhaps the greatest number of animals, people, obstacles, and events that are hunting us. Late September and early October is prime time for the deer rut. Normally shy, these animals are driven to seek each other to mate, and will often choose the shortest route over the safest one to get where they want to go. Likewise, human youth are going back to school with new schedules and new relationships that have them distracted while they travel the same streets we are riding. Like the deer, they tend to throw caution aside to get where they want to go. Falling leaves become slick and hazardous when they land on the roadway, especially in the rain. Walnuts and hedge apples are very slick and hazardous obstacles, and one should use extreme caution when they are sighted on the road, as more may fall at any moment. And road crews working to wrap up their summer projects are now applying the new asphalt surface to the highway. The first rain after paving is the most dangerous time as any lightweight oils mixed into the asphalt to keep it pliable will quickly rise to the surface.

Be safe and vigilant this Fall. Evolve your riding style. Be a hunter, but remember you are being hunted too.



Rick Artmayer KY State Educator

Chapter G would like to wish a very Happy Birthday and a Happy Anniversary to our members who are celebrating in the month of October. If you have a birthday or anniversary in October that I have missed, please contact me so I can update my roster.



10/14 Troy Robinson10/16 Howard Geiser10/26 Chris Davis10/30 Bert Hamlin



10/02/82 Randy & Kim Pommier 10/10/70 Bob & Pam Thomann 10/28/71 Charlie & Peggy Thornton 10/29/76 Bert & Dreama Hamlin

If you have any information, for anyone who is sick or passed away that needs to be forwarded to our Chapter G family, please contact me at: so-cial@chapterg.org or call me at (859) 534-1018. social@chapterg.org





The end of year camp out and G drinks while family picnic is in rear window and nobody is broke from attending Win Lose and Eat! I believe everyone had fun. We laughed, we gambled and ate till we could eat no Garner, Mel more. Everyone won a ton of tickets and was hopeful for a prize. drinks while could have it could have it could have it casino!

Lily Cridlin won the first game of LRC, Carol Redd won the 2nd game and John Eicher was the big winner of the dollar game. He won \$78 to be exact. Since Mary gave him the \$3 to play, she charged him interest and ended up getting her money back and then some! Ron Harper won the drawing for the playing card in the goody bags. It was a \$15 gift card to Skyline.

Thank you to everyone you ran the games and especially to Tom Derig for bringing out his Blackjack table. It was very professional. If we could have had someone serving

drinks while we were playing, you could have imagined yourself in a real casino!

Our movie, Maverick with James Garner, Mel Gibson and Jodie Foster brought lots of laughs and memories for those that had seen it years ago. The popcorn was delicious and only a little bit of rain came our way. We were able to enjoy the outdoors movie followed by a bonfire and some "slush". It was a perfect way to end our picnic.

The dates for camping next year are September 13-15, 2024. We are in the circle of campsite #4. Some folks go out on Thursday night. As of right now, sites, 11 and 12 are available. Get online and make your reservation if you would like to join us.

On another note....there are still sites available at the KOA Louisville

South for the Jack O' Lantern Spectacular, October 12-15. Call 502-543-2041 to make a reservation. The block is under James Cridlin. Cabins are also available if you are concerned about the weather there are plenty of hotels at the Shepherdsville Exit.

If you have a suggestion for camping in 2024 please let us know. We are looking at several state parks for quick weekend get aways!



Rick & Leah Cridlin Camping Coordinator

The September ride was to The Kindness Capital of Kentucky, a.k.a. La Grange.

Several members were unable to make the ride but were able to join us in LaGrange for lunch at 119 West Main. Additionally, we had 4 guests on the ride, so ended up with 7 bikes and 14 people. Several members noted they had not ridden 42 that far down into Kentucky! It was not the fastest route, but definitely scenic going along the river and through small towns. Special thanks to Randy and Kim, who rode tail for us as we only expected 3 bikes. Thank you for stepping in when needed; so very appreciated.

Apparently on Saturdays there is a farmers' market, as well as a "Trackside Craft Market", so were able to arrive early and enjoy some local shopping before the lunch reservation. It's a pretty amazing little town, with the train tracks going the length of main street. And yes, we did see a train come through while we were there.

Other than shopping, of which there are many local craft stores in town, our main draw was to see the "Road Warrior" statue. Dr. Bruce Heilman was 86 when he circled the lower 48 states (9,200 miles) on his Marine issue Harley, and on his 88<sup>th</sup> birthday, he rode from Richmond, VA to Alaska. Not yet finished with riding, on his 90<sup>th</sup> birthday he rode from Richmond, VA to the west coast; all in support of Gold Star families, which pay tribute to the 16,000,000 veterans (living and dead) of WWII.

I can't tell you how much fun we all had 'hopping on the statue with "Bruce". The statue was purposely designed so that people could interact with "Bruce" and hop on the back seat of his Harley for a pic.

After lunch, a few of us made our way to see the Kindness Mural, designed by HGTV during a "Small Town Makeover" episode, with input from the family of the girls who started the whole "Be Kind" campaign. A wonderful reminder for all.

Our last drive by/quick pull-off was to see a  $12 \times 12$  Barn built in 2011 atop a silo by man for his grandkids. It's fully functional with a porch, lights, running water, and air conditioning. An amazing site, and on private property, but there is a small pull-off to stop for pics.

We heard that our 4 guests enjoyed the ride, and they hope to be able to join us again. Thanks to Dave and Brenda Ehrhardt for inviting them along to see what we do.

Looking forward into October, we are working on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday ride as well as much more planning for the Fall Event Ride. Hope you can join us!

Steve & Lesley
"No Road is Too Long if You Have Good Company!"



## 9 OCTOBER 2023 NEWSLETTER



























#### October 2023

Ice Cream rides continue every Wednesday—October 4, 11, 18 & 25. We will leave from the Kroger parking lot (US 42, Union) at 6pm.

- 7<sup>th</sup>— Chapter Get-together Gathering—American
   Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. Social Gathering
   6pm, bring your dinner and join us, Meeting at 7pm.
- 4<sup>th</sup> Bingo 7pm Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 11<sup>th</sup> Bingo 7pm Longnecks, Richwood, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 13<sup>th</sup>—14<sup>th</sup>—State Event Jack O-Lantern Festival.
   Camping. See <u>kyroadriders.org</u> for more information
- 14<sup>th</sup> Lunch Ride Jewell's on Main
- 18<sup>th</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 19<sup>th</sup>—22<sup>nd</sup>—Hocking Hills, Ohio—Multi-night Overnight event.
- 25<sup>th</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 31<sup>st</sup> Coordinators Meeting—Luna's Florence. Eat at 6pm.

#### November 2023

- 1<sup>st</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 3<sup>rd</sup>— Chapter Get-together Gathering—American
   Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. Social Gathering
   6pm, bring your dinner and join us, Meeting at 7pm
- 8th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 11<sup>th</sup> Lunch Ride / Dinner Ride TBD
- **15**<sup>th</sup>— **Bingo**—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- **22**<sup>nd</sup> **Bingo** 7pm Longnecks, Richwood, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- **28**<sup>th</sup> **Coordinators Meeting**—Luna's Florence. Eat at 6pm.
- **29**<sup>th</sup> **Bingo** 7pm Longnecks, Hebron, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo.

#### December 2023

- 2<sup>nd</sup> Christmas Party—3-5:30 pm—Kelly's Homestead in Dry Ridge. There will be a show after the party.
- 5<sup>th</sup> Chapter Get-together Gathering—American
   Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. Social Gathering
   6pm, bring your dinner and join us, Meeting at 7pm.
- 6<sup>th</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 13<sup>th</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- 20<sup>th</sup>— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo!
- **26**<sup>th</sup>— **Coordinators Meeting**—7pm—Luna's Florence. Eat at 6pm.
- 27<sup>th</sup> Bingo 7pm Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come early to eat before Bingo

SAVE THE DATE: JANUARY 27, 2024

OPS MEETING

Please be sure to visit the website for current ride schedule — www.chapterg.org/ride schedule

Want to be added to the Impromptu Ride List? Email your name and cell phone number to text you if you want to be added to the Impromptu Ride List. Please contact Steve and Lesley: ridecoordinator@chapterq.org



The Traveling Plaque promotes visitation between chapters. Each chapter has a chance to capture the plaque by attending the chapter meeting of the chapter who currently holds the plaque. Points are given at each meeting that your chapter attends. At the end of the year, at the KY Blast, the chapter with the most points, is awarded the plaque.

Check on KY District site for updated information on meetings.

Chapter C currently has the plaque and will have it available at their meeting on Oct 21<sup>st</sup>. Donita would like to attend the meeting and bring home the plaque. Let her know if you can go.



Chapter A—Louisville



**Chapter C—Lexington** 



<u> Chapter G — Northern KY</u>



Chapter K—Henderson



<u>Chapter S — Elizabethtown</u>



<u>Chapter T — Paintsville</u>



Chapter Y—Mayfield

Meets the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7 Louisville, KY 40065 Eat at 11:00 am—Meet at 12:00pm

Meets the 3rd Saturday Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. Lexington, KY 40509 Eat at 11:00am—Meet at 12:00pm

Meets 1st Tuesday American Legion Post 4 8385 US Hwy 42 Florence, KY 41042 6:00pm Bring your own dinner to eat and socialize—Meet at 7:00pm

Meets 3rd Sunday Golden Corral 1320 N Green St. Henderson, KY 42420 Eat at 12:00pm—Meet 1:00PM (CT)

Meets 1st or 2nd Sunday (<u>check State Calendar</u>) Shoney's 1046 Executive Dr. Elizabethtown, KY 42701 Eat at 4:00pm—Meet at 5:00pm

Meets 3rd Saturday Giovanni's Pizza 261 Court St., Paintsville, KY Eat at 5:00pm—Meet at 6:00pm

Meets 1st Thursday Majestic Family Restaurant 700 S 6th St Mayfield, KY 42066 Eat at 6:00pm—Meet 7:00 (CT) If you have item (s) for sale, that you would like to include in the newsletter, please send me a picture, price and info.

We continue to acknowledge a "G" member each month in the newsletter in the Spotlight. This acknowledgement can be about a recent accomplishment, graduation, course completed, etc. Please send the information and be sure to include pictures. Any article and pictures need to be sent by the 20th of the month.

This newsletter is published to keep our members informed about Chapter G. If there is anything you wish to see in the newsletter, that is currently not appearing, please let me know and we will take it into consideration.

**Get your recipes ready**! We will publish a few recipes each month. October, November and December please share your favorite holiday dish, dessert, appetizer or drink. The holidays are just around the corner.

2023 sponsor article topic is —Share your Recommendations. Share a podcast you recently listened to, a good book, movie, tv or streaming series. Let's see what everyone is binging on.





<u>Click here</u> for the latest updates released from John Lazzeroni, Wing'd Rider President.

Not a member? Join online here!

Want to purchase Wing'd Apparel? Click here to visit their website. They have hats, shirts, pins and patches.

They have both 4" and 10" patches for Charter Member and Elite Member







Looking for a Road Course, you can sign-up on their website. Here's the link.

Be sure to check out their website for updated information. RPM Academy

# Social Weekend and Jack lantern Festival—October 13<sup>th</sup>— 14<sup>th</sup>— The evening of Friday the 13th will include a visit to the Jack o' Lantern Spectacular in Iroquois Park in Louisville. Saturday night would be socializing at the Louisville South KOA Holiday Campground which will be the main site for the weekend event. For more information please see the invitation from Rick and Leah Cridlin.

OPS Meeting—January 27, 2024—Save the date. More info to come.



Mens WarmGear 12V jacket liner X-Large, Mens WarmGear 12V heated leather gloves X-Large and a Dual temperature heat controller.

All for \$150

Contact Carl Girdler at 859-322-4481.





For any Gold Wing 2001-2010  $\,$ 

Windwings.net price: \$109.00.

**Keiter price: \$40!** 

Contact John Keiter: 859-640-2704

Email: jbkeiter@gmail.com



### **2pc Belly Pan**

For any Gold Wing gl1800

Wingstuff.com price: \$44.99.

**Keiter price: \$25!** 

Contact John Keiter: 859-640-2704

Email: jbkeiter@gmail.com



# 1993 Honda Goldwing

New Tires, new brakes.

Price: \$4,500 or best offer

Contact: 859-537-0974











You can find us on the web at:

chapterg.org



Be sure to join our Facebook group.

KY-G Northern Kentucky Chapter G